
 

COUNTY OF SANTA CRUZ 
General Services Department 

Purchasing Division 

701 OCEAN STREET, SUITE 330, SANTA CRUZ, CA 95060-4073 

ADDENDUM #1 
Request for Qualifications (RFQ 23Q2-001) 

FOR 
OPERATING CHILDREN’S CRISIS STABILIZATION AND RESIDENTIAL PROGRAMS 

Issued November 03, 2023 
 

This addendum (#1) is being issued to answer questions posed by prospective vendors regarding  
RFQ 23Q2-001. 
 
Vendor #1 
1. (p.12, #3.5) Crisis Residential Program: the scope of work describes an unlocked unit that includes voluntary 

and involuntary patients. Our experience/research is a locked facility is critical for this population for safety 
and risk. We will write to this approach, including meeting the various regulations and requirements. Will the 
county consider this? 
County staff is interested in a proposal for this option, and it will be considered. If the County chooses 
to add this option, there would be implications for the current design of the second floor of the 
facility. 

 
2. (p.a16, #1) Introductory letter: this looks to be a comprehensive letter, including responding to the Scope Of 

Work services. Is there a page limit? 
If the Respondent chooses a comprehensive response via the Introductory Letter, it is limited to five 
(5) pages. 

 
3. (p 16, #6) Timeframe of litigation: is this specific to Santa Clara County projects, and what timeframe is 

requested? We assume it is current or any recently (within the year) resolved litigation 
The timeframe for reporting litigation is the prior 36 months. 
 

4. Is there a funding amount identified, or will this be discussed at the next stage of the process after the RFQ 
and response? 
There is no funding amount associated with the project at this point, but it will be discussed in the 
next stage, either through a Request for Proposal (RFP), or contract negotiations, whichever is 
indicated upon the County’s evaluation of responses to the RFQ. 

 
All other information remains the same. 

October 27, 2023 was the deadline for all questions regarding this RFQ. No further questions will be accepted 
by Purchasing. 
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RFQ SUBMITTAL DEADLINE REMAINS UNCHANGED. 
RFQ DUE: 
November 17, 2023, at 3:00 p.m. PST 
In the Purchasing Division of General Services 
701 Ocean Street, Room 330 
Santa Cruz, CA 95060 
 

 

 
           __________  _ 
Maralise Howze         November 3, 2023 
Maralise.Howze@santacruzcountyca.gov 
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